On May 20 I attended the quarterly Call Sharing meeting with my CWA peers and Verizon. We are still arguing about the FSC doing CSSC work, primarily sales, and the company ignoring our sustained grievance. This is a huge issue for our local. As our headcount diminishes we cannot allow our work to be taken away. I will continue to aggressively fight this.

On June 6 I attended the IBEW Third District Telecom/Cable meeting at Local 126 in Collegeville, PA.

June 11 was our quarterly Work Issues Committee meeting with high level Verizon management from each department and Labor Relations. We discussed each office's headcount, training topics, OT, Sold Time and of course the incredibly frustrating system issues our members deal with daily. Both the CSSC and BSBC will be getting new hires in the first half of 2025. This is a contractual obligation.

Please attend our monthly meetings and stay in	nformed!
In Solidarity,	

.

Barb

Barbara K. CarsonPresident/Business Manager

IBEW Local 2213